
 
 

                                                                                                                                 

We are thankful for the “all in” attitudes of our faithful and appreciated volunteers                                       

at Colonial Hills Elementary School this fall 2021. 

Please thank God for our volunteers and pray for their daily well-being on campus this school year. 
 

 

                                  

          Marilyn-Teacher Aide       Donna-Teacher Aide          Noemi-Teacher Aide            Kathy-Teacher Aide 

                                   

             Kay Ann-Teacher Aide        Patty-Teacher Aide           DaLee-Library Aide            John-Library Aide 
 

By the start of this school year, it was very encouraging to have four volunteers, experienced and new, to be 

grade level teacher aides making copies and laminating for all teachers in every grade level.  Two aides are 

volunteering in the library two days per week reshelving literally thousands of books housed there.  Two 



teacher aides are going into classrooms tutoring students struggling in reading, math, and writing.  We are 

thankful for these eight wonderfully faithful volunteers.  If you are interested in helping students struggling to 

“catch up” because of Covid 19 please see contact information below.  These young ones need your help. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

. 
 

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING OUR COLONIAL HILLS KIDS CLUB TEAM 

 

 

 

Equally wonderful, we have eight volunteers who have agreed to work with Kids Club Bible club at Colonial 

Hills one afternoon a week.  Club is from 2:30-6:00 pm.  However, we must have fifteen volunteers for the 

club to be safely set up and run.  

In order to begin Kids Club the second to the last week of January 2022, we must have fifteen committed 

volunteers by the end of October 2021.  Volunteers are background checked by Northeast Independent School 

District and trained by Joyce Velasquez, One Way International Executive Director, in partnership with 

Wayside Chapel.  This is a wonderful outreach.  Children arrive after school to a Bible club of singing, Bible 

teaching, games, and snacks followed by small groups and homework helps time.  

 Please pray about this opportunity of working with mostly fourth and fifth grade students plus their siblings 

while we teach the Bible, share the gospel, and help them grow in their relationship with the Lord Jesus Christ.    

Could YOU be the answer to prayer for our Kids Club needs?  It is important for us to have at least 2 Spanish 

speaking volunteers for this ministry.  If you, or anyone you know are interested please contact us ASAP. 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP ! 

 

Please contact Joyce Velasquez if you would like to volunteer on campus or    

for Kids Club after school at Colonial Hills Elementary School.  210-342-0440 
 



 
 

Kids Club and Teen Time continue at Kerrybrook Apartments.  Students will pack and help us deliver food bags 

and Gifts of Love baskets to Kerrybrook families in November and December.  They love the opportunity of 

serving the Lord as they bless their neighbors.  If you would like to help provide items needed for the food 

bags or Gifts of Love baskets, following are items you can provide. We can also purchase items for you if you 

prefer to send a financial gift instead.  We appreciate your generosity and care for these Kerrybrook families.  

Please continue to pray for the family of our teen time student who is physically disabled and in great distress.   

Items needed for November and December Outreach Opportunities  
 

Needed by November 1:   

• $1840 to purchase food for food bags 
 

Needed by December 1: 

• $10 gift cards to Whataburger, Taco Cabana, Sonic, or McDonalds  (36 total needed) 

• Uno, Yatzee, or Farkel (24 total needed) AND  Go Fish, Old Maid, or Memory (12 total needed)                                                                                                              

• 18 soft, warm personal blankets for kids and teens 

• Fun socks for boys and girls in 2nd-5th grades AND teen boys and teen girls                                                                                  

• Gift items for 18 boys and girls ages 7-18 

• 18 boxes or bags of hot chocolate, cookies, popcorn, gold fish, candy, fruit snacks 

 
 

Examples of Gifts of Love Baskets and Food Bags we are making for November/December 

 

       



OTHER OPPORTUNITIES FOR MINISTRY AT KERRYBROOK APARTMENTS 

• ESL teachers for students and/or adults   (2-6 needed) 

• Ladies’ Bible Study Leaders   (2-3 Spanish/English speakers needed) 

• Men’s Bible Study Leaders   (2-3 Spanish/English speakers) 

 

If you would like information about joining one of the Kerrybrook teams listed above please call                                    

210-342-0440 or email:  onewayinational@netscape.net 
 

 

      

 

Please pray for: 

• health and safety for all volunteers, students, and families with whom we work 

• additional volunteers needed at Colonial Hills and Kerrybrook Apartments to      

shine the light of Jesus 

• individuals with whom we work to grow spiritually 

• finances and items needed for November and December outreaches to be provided 

 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support for One Way International. 

Joyce Velasquez—Executive Director 

 

The steadfast love of the LORD never ceases; his mercies never come to an end; they are new every morning; 
great is your faithfulness. “The LORD is my portion,” says my soul, “therefore I will hope in him.”  

Lamentations 3:22-24 

 


